
From: Helton, Kelsey
To: mitch.brourman@hanson.biz
Cc: John Mousa; murryfj@cityofgainesville.org; Helton, Kelsey; greg.council@geotransinc.com
Subject: FW: Warning Signs for Koppers site per 62-780 and 62-730, FAC
Date: Thursday, August 12, 2010 12:09:53 PM
Attachments: PDRM0001.JPG
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Mitch-

I am following up on DEP's 7/15/2010 email and our 8/5/2010 phone discussion regarding warning signs
required by DEP to alert the public to soil, sediment or surface water contamination associated with
hazardous waste sites in Florida.  Attached are photos of 2 signs- each are approx 2' X 3',  of durable
metal construction, and illustrate the generic language used by DEP at our State and Superfund sites. 
The language and  phone numbers on the signs are applicable to the Koppers facility as well.  The sign
referring to "soils in the creek" pertain to  contaminated sediments in Hogtown and Springstead Creeks
and these signs have been installed at public access points long the creeks.

I understand that Beazer intends to install warning signs at the Koppers facility and immediately west
along the easement.  Signs warning of  "soil and water" contamination should be posted  and include
the 3 contact phone numbers (as shown in the attached photo).

As specified in Chapter 62-730.225(4) and referenced by 62-780:

--warning signs shall be at least 2X2 ft, made of durable weather resistant material, with lettering in a
color that highly contrasts with the background.  All lettering must be at least 1" high.

--warning signs shall be unobstructed and mounted in such a maner that the center of the sign is
approx 56" above ground surface and capable of being seen from at least 75 ft away from all access
locations.

--warning signs shall warn of danger, prohibit unauthorized entry, convey other information appropriate
to site conditions, and include a telephone number for more information.

DEP appreciates your attention and prompt responsiveness to these requirements.  Please let me know
what Beazer's schedule is for the sign installation.  We anticipate that sign procurement and installation
can be accomplished within the next 30-45 days.  Please let me know if you have any questions about
the signs or their placement/locations.

Kelsey Helton
DEP-Bureau of Waste Cleanup
Hazardous Waste Cleanup Section
Tallahassee, FL
850-245-8969

The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a customer. DEP Secretary
Michael W. Sole is committed to continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services
provided to you. Please take a few minutes to comment on the quality of service you received. Copy the
url below to a web browser to complete the DEP survey: http://survey.dep.state.fl.us/?
refemail=Kelsey.Helton@dep.state.fl.us Thank you in advance for completing the survey.

From: Helton, Kelsey
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 5:25 PM
To: Helton, Kelsey
Subject: FW: Warning Signs for Koppers site per 62-780 and 62-730, FAC
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(800) 320-0519






________________________________________
From: Saunders, Melanie
Sent: Friday, July 23, 2010 8:55 AM
To: Murchison, Nancy; Helton, Kelsey
Subject: Pics of signs in Kelsey's office

The message is ready to be sent with the following file or link attachments:
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Note: To protect against computer viruses, e-mail programs may prevent sending or receiving certain
types of file attachments.  Check your e-mail security settings to determine how attachments are
handled.


